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Fall Luncheon 
 

Date: Thursday, November 2, 2006 
Time: Social Hour 11:30 a.m.; Lunch 12:30 p.m. 
Place:  Dino's at 3600 Castro Valley Blvd., Castro Valley.  
 

Menu  
   Vegetarian Lasagna $15.50
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Obituaries 
Edited for space. For more details, go to  
http://theview.csueastbay.edu/index.php?option=com_content&task=blogcategory&id=42&Itemid=121  
 
Robert Bonnin, Professor Emeritus, Teacher Education 
 Bonnin began teaching as a full-time lecturer in June 1968 and taught at Cal State Hayward 
for 25 years. He was appointed assistant professor in fall 1970 retired in 1989, and continued in the 
Faculty Early Retirement Program until the end of the l992-93 academic year. He was born in San 
Diego and graduated from San Diego State University. He earned a doctorate in higher education 
from UC Berkeley where he taught before joining the CSEB faculty. The family has requested 
memorial gifts may be sent to the Sempervirens Fund [Drawer BE, Los Altos, CA, 94023], an 
organization dedicated to preserving Big Basin Redwoods State Park in the Santa Cruz mountains,. 
 
Howard Cogswell, Professor Emeritus, Biology 
 Cogswell, who was instrumental in preserving the Hayward Shoreline, taught at Cal State 
Hayward from 1964 to his retirement in 1980. He was an elected East Bay Regional Park District 
director representing southern Alameda County. During his 12 years on the park district board, from 
1970 to 1982, he helped restore thousands of acres of salt evaporation ponds to the marshlands. 
Cogswell Marsh on the Hayward Shoreline of San Francisco Bay is named in honor. He helped 
make the university famous for its field biology, particularly its ecological class field trips and 
summer field classes, according to biology professor Chris Kitting. These classes included work in 
the campus ecological preserve, its field station, and on the first Cal State Hayward boats around 
San Francisco Estuary. Cogswell was an alumnus of Whittier College and UC Berkeley where he 
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